
Glen Elder Community Club Meeting Minutes 
Monday, 08-14-23, 7:00 PM 

 

Attendees: Denise Jackson, Michelle Winkel, Andrea Eberle, Sarah Depew, Nancy Stortz, Annette Ybarra, 
Jerri Senger, Carrie Tritsch 

Meeting was brought to order at 7:04 PM in the Glen Elder Housing Community Room. The first line of 
business was to review Glen Elder Fun Day. 

• Vendor feedback was positive. Some of the food vendors sold out of their product.  
• Parade received positive feedback. It was well organized. The signs for the Grand Marshall and 

Scholarship winners worked well on one vehicle but not on the newer vehicle so we’ll need to figure out 
a way to handle that in the future. The Grand Marshall’s Parade Winners donated their $25.00 winnings 
back to a committee project. 

• The finances for the Fun Day were reviewed showing an Income of $1,568.75, Expense of $2,316.20 
for a Loss of $747.45. Expenses this year included $150 for the parade signs which are a one-time 
purchase, Event Insurance $186, Free Swim $241, Advertising for $554 and Starting Cash for Events. 
Income came from the Poker Run at $363.50, T-shirt sale $60.00, Tattoos $18.75, Booths $20, and 
prize money donated back to the club. 

Future income opportunities for the Fun Day were discussed, including: 

• Vendor Fee (all types) of $10 for non-electricity and $25 for electricity. This would allow for some 
income but making it a reasonable price for the Vendors. It would also allow for payment to the City for 
previously waived Vendor Fee.  

Community Feedback included: 

• Move Fun Day to September or October in 2024 for it to be cooler and bring back the Chili Cook Off.  
• Could keep the last Saturday in July for the Poker Run and Free Swim but not do the rest of the events 

and focus on a Fall Festival that includes the Chili Cook Off. 
• Volleyball Tournament would be a fun thing to do next year. There could be a fee for each Team that 

goes back to the Committee.  
• Corn Hole Tournament at some point would be well received. 
• It would be great to bring the Chili Cook Off back and maybe even a homemade salsa contest.  

There is a Memorial Poker Run for Bramdon Augustine and shirts and decals will be sold. Someone asked if 
the Community Club was going to make a donation. The date is pending verification. Sarah will confirm the 
date and how the funds will be used so the Committee can review for a donation.  

The next event is Trunk-or-Treat on Tuesday, 10/31/23 with setup at 5:00 PM with Trunk-or-Treating from 5:30 
– 6:30 PM. This will be posted on the Facebook site for community awareness.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:04 PM. Next meeting is Monday, September 11 at 7:00 PM in the Glen Elder Housing 
Community Room.  


